
 
 

 

12 January 2023 
 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
May I first take this opportunity to wish you a belated happy new year, and I am pleased to confirm that our 
communications issues with emails to parents have been resolved and our systems are now working well.  
 
We have just received our Ofsted report following the inspection in November 2022, and it will be live on the 
Ofsted website from Monday 16th January 2023. It has been posted on our website today and the link is here. 
 
Please do read it carefully and if you have any questions or comments please do not hesitate to contact me via my 
PA, Talitha Warren at twarren@ssso.southwark.sch.uk.  
 
It is pleasing to see that they noted many of the strengths of our school, and they suggested just one area for 
improvement. We accept this point, and had in fact already made it a priority for this year. 
 
As with all feedback we will reflect on this report and then act, to ensure we continue to provide the best possible 
education and opportunities to our students. We welcome all feedback, from all within our community, and look 
forward to seeing many of you at our inaugural Parent Forum on Wednesday 1st February 2023. 
 
In the same week as the inspection our ‘Progress 8’ score was published by the Department for Education. Our 
score was 0.7, our best ever, and puts us in the top 8% of schools nationally for academic outcomes. 
 
Thank you for your continued support of our school and your child.  
 
Yours faithfully 
 
 

      
Catherine May      James Rothwell 
Headteacher      Chair of Governors 

http://www.ssso.southwark.sch.uk/page/?title=Ofsted+Reports&pid=31
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